PUBLIC HEARING

A Public Hearing that had been advertized in the Journal Messenger and also by Posters in Town on the the propesed Comprehensive Plan for the Town of Haymarket was called to order shortly after 7 p.m. on April 20th.

As is the usual custom at the beginning of very meeting Muriel Gilbertson, Mayor, opened it with a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Besides the Mayor and all the members of Council that were present, plus a member of the Haymarket Planning Commission, John Marlles and Bruce Crispell from the Dept. of Housing and Community Development were also present to answer questions.

The only question which arose was from a gentlemen by the name of Mr. Elmer Ray. He wanted to know what was going to be done about the sewerage pipes that ran in front of his residence, from the Tyler to the Gaines-ville School. Mr. Ray was advised to get in touch with the Greater Manassas Sanitary District sincehis property was located in Gainesville, not Hay-market.

There were no other disagreements with the Comprehensive Plan so Mayor Gilbertson said it would precede as is. It will now go to the Haymarket Planning Commission for them to make a motion to the Town Council that it be accepted. After that it will be returned to the Haymarket Council to be adopted.